
Town of New Lebanon

Resolution #13, 2022
Establishing Lead Agency and Scheduling a Public Hearing on the Proposed

Designation of the Warm Spring Critical Environmental Area

April 12,  2022 
At the regular meeting of the New Lebanon Town Board, held at the New Lebanon Town Hall, 14755 NYS Route 22, New Lebanon, New York, duly called and held on the 12th day of April, 2022, the following Resolution was proposed and seconded:

Resolution by Supervisor Houghtling
Seconded by Councilmember Trainor
Resolution Establishing Lead Agency and Scheduling a Public Hearing on the Proposed Designation of the Warm Spring Critical Environmental Area 
WHEREAS, the New Lebanon Comprehensive Plan (“the Plan”) identifies the Warm Spring among the natural resources of high importance to the people of the New Lebanon (§III.B, p. 5); and

WHEREAS, the Plan asserts that “[e]nsuring preservation of its…fine water resources…should be central to the Town’s decision about its future direction and growth” (§III.B, p. 5); and

WHEREAS, the Plan includes among the Town’s natural resource objectives the protection of “surface water, wetlands and groundwater from potential sources of pollution” and the encouragement of “restoration, preservation and protection of the Lebanon Warm Mineral Spring” (§III.B, p. 5); and

WHEREAS, according to hydrogeologic analysis by the New York Rural Water Association, the Warm Spring issues from groundwater originating from shallow and deep sources in a “contribution area” of approximately 108 acres extending north of where the spring emerges near the junction of Spring Hill Road and Pool Hill Road; and

WHEREAS, activities on the land in that contribution area have the potential to affect the temperature, chemical quality, quantity, or flow patterns of the springwater; and 

WHEREAS, New York State municipalities are authorized under state law (6 NYCRR § 617.14 [g]) to establish Critical Environmental Areas to bring attention to areas with exceptional or unique character with respect to a natural setting or an inherent ecological, geological or hydrological sensitivity to change; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of New Lebanon intends to consider designation of the Warm Spring Critical Environmental Area (CEA), encompassing the emergence site of the Warm Spring and its landscape contribution area;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Town Board of the Town of New Lebanon as follows: 

1. The Town Board hereby declares itself as lead agency for purposes of conducting the review pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act in connection with the proposed designation of the Warm Spring Critical Environmental Area (CEA).

2. The Town Board has determined that the proposed designation of the Warm Spring CEA is an unlisted action under the State Environmental Quality Review Act and its implementing regulations.

3. The Town Board hereby authorizes the Town Supervisor to execute Part 1 of the Environmental Assessment Form annexed hereto.

4. The Town Board hereby schedules a public hearing on the proposed designation of the Warm Spring CEA, to be held at Town of New Lebanon Town Hall, 14755 Route 22, New Lebanon, New York, 12125, on May 10, 2022, at 6:55 p.m., at which all interested persons shall have an opportunity to be heard.

5. The Town Board hereby directs the Town Clerk to publish the attached Public Notice and Notice of Public Hearing in the official newspaper not less than ten (10) days prior to the date scheduled for the public hearing.

6. The Town Board hereby directs the Town Clerk to post the attached Public Notice and Notice of Public Hearing on the Town Clerk’s sign board and on the Town website not less than ten (10) days prior to the date scheduled for public hearing. 

Upon the question of the foregoing Resolution, the following Town Board Members voted “Aye” or “Nay” for said Resolution:

Roll Call Vote:


Councilmember Britt Buckenroth      

Aye
Councilmember Deborah Gordon


Nay

Supervisor Tistrya Houghtling


Aye
Councilmember John Trainor


Aye

Councilmember Marianna Anthonisen

Aye
The Resolution, having been approved by a majority vote of the Town Board, was declared duly adopted by the Supervisor of the Town of New Lebanon.

Dated: April 12, 2022
Marcie Robertson
New Lebanon Town Clerk

